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PRINICPAL’S COMMENT 
Kia ora e te whānau. Today we celebrated our Multicultural 
Day. It is a wonderful affirmation of all that it good about 
Naenae College and Te Whānau Tahi. My thanks to all the staff 
and students who have worked so hard to make the day a 
positive pagent of cultural diversity. Have a safe and restful 
holiday break. 

STUDENT SUCCESS 

Level Up for Term 3 concluded last Thursday. 
Level Up has been an incredibly positive and 
procactive response to support student 
achievement at NCEA levels 1, 2 and 3. My 
thanks to all the staff that gave their energy, 

passion and expertise to assist students willing to take up this 
opportunity to enhance their achievement this year. 
[Below:Graduates from Level UP] 

We were delighted to have Willie Apiata visit our Services 
Academy recently. Thanks to Westpac and Halo Sports, Willie 
spoke to Academy students about our values, focusing on life 
beyond the classroom and the impression  
they want to leave on New Zealand society.  

We are 
grateful that 
such a 
humble 
national hero 
visited and 
inspired our 
students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
SPORT 
Winter sport concluded this term with 9 teams making finals 
for their respective sports. Caitlin Munn in skating, Stephen 
Bell-Cummings in long jump and Athina Teni Meavale in 
Javelin achieved outstanding individual performances. Other 
team successes were: 

  
Teams winning Grand Finals  

 
Sport is reliant on volunteer coaches and managers. We are 
deeply grateful for the support of the following people: 

Badminton – Ms Ranchod, Mr Yeo, Ms Rameka-Shaw, Brad 
Jessop, Vinil Patel. 
Basketball – Alice Tuapawa, Mya Tuapawa, Brendon 
Beirne, Kerry, Jarad Falwasser, Caleb Poihipi, Mark Savelio, 
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Jackson Nicholson, Niamh Cusin, Huia Tukukino, Destiny 
Waters, Val Taito. 
Football Connor Greenfield, Jhoan Rivas, Gareth Johnson, 
Grant Greenfield, Sharon Greenfield, Ranjeev Singh, Alice 
Barthelemy 
Hockey – Mrs Forster, Eddie Forster, Andy Paiti 
Netball – Mrs Manuel, Valerie Taito, Chrissy Thompson, 
Piwi Pene, Ms Williams, Kiri Manuel, Latoya Savelio, 
Auauna Saolotoga, Selei Saolotoga, Christina Tuiu’ga 
Rugby –  Josh King, Mr Kravcenko, Mr Silao, Eric Asiata, 
Trish Wairau, Ms Malcolm, Mrs Hillman, Petrina Foaese, 
Ebony Ngatoko 
Smallbore Rifle Shooting - Jordyn Fewtrell 
Touch – Mr Kravcenko, Mrs Manuel, Willoe Thompson 
Volleyball –Tireque Malila, Helen Moorcock, Mr Kravcenko, 
Josiah Tutagalevao, Lorence Fruean, Logan Waikato, Grace 
Peseta, Auauna Saolotoga. 

 
The College celebrated Tongan language week this term.  
These are just a few of the Tongan students and staff who 
dressed up to help celebrate.  
A message from Ms Duncan is below, who along with Mr 
Mataele, organised a fun and engaging weeklong 
competition for all the students.  
Fakafeta’i kuo tau ikuna ‘ae Uike Lea Fakatonga ‘oe 2020. 
Fakatauange ke kei tupulekina ‘ae kelesi ‘i homou ngaahi 
famili pea kei hokohoko atu ‘a hono lotua ‘o ‘etau fanau ke 
nau tupu ‘o mo’ui ‘aonga. (English – we are so thankful that 
we have completed the Tongan Language Week of 2020. 
May the grace continue to flourish in your families and 
continue to pray for our children that they may grow and 
become a responsible citizen.) 
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE ELECTION 

We were very pleased to have had a contested election for 
the BOT Student Rep for 2020-2021. Our thanks goes out to 
the 2019-2020 BOT Student Rep, Imajyn Kamoto, for her 
service to the school, students and the Board.  

The successful candidate in 
this year’s election is Terina 
Isa’ako. Congratulations, 
Terina.  

Terina becomes a full Board 
member as of today and has 
full voting rights on the Board. 
Terina is passionate about 
presenting students’ views and 
initiatives to the Board.  

 

School Based 
Health Service 
2020 school letter 

In 2020 the VIBE 
Health Clinic will 
be open at set 
times for nurse 
appointments.  A 
doctor is available 
for appointments 
one morning each 
week, to provide 
students with an 
opportunity to 

access primary health care.  This is available to students 
from Year 9 – Year 13.  

Our services are FREE and CONFIDENTIAL. 

The purpose is to look at your son/daughter’s general 
health, which includes vision screening, to ensure they are 
healthy and well.   

We will send a letter home with your son/daughter to 
inform and advise you if there is any follow up or concerns. 
Please contact us if you have any questions. 

We look forward to supporting your son/daughter in 
gaining educational success. 

If you do not wish your son/daughter to have a health 
screen, please contact us and we will remove them from 
our class list, otherwise we will offer this to your 
son/daughter. 
You can contact us through the college’s front office or text 
the nurses on – 0220206288. Clinical team, Vibe youth 
health services. 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
Naenae Community Sports Bank Opening Soon 
Naenae Community Sports Bank: 
Team Naenae Trust 
Hutt City Council Container 
Hillary Court 
Open every Saturday 11am - 2pm (after launching on 10 
October) 
Gear can also be dropped off at Naenae Library, Hillary 
Court  
For more information, visit our facebook page:  
www.facebook.com/CommunitySportsBank  

http://www.facebook.com/CommunitySportsBank

